PUBLIC HEARING 

MEETING MINUTES
COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING

MARCH 17, 2008

TOWN HALL CONFRENCE ROOM B

6:30 P.M.
Members Present:
Attendees:
Jean Connaughton, Chair of CEDA

Sandra Besse

Meg Kistin

Rudy Santos

Also Present:
Marilyn Whalley, CEDA Director

Karen Hamilton, Grants Manager

Barbara Sullivan, Boys & Girls Club

Jo-Ann Watson, YMCA

Susan Pizzolato, Library

Deena Kinsky

Jean Connaughton, Chair, called the Public Hearing to order at 6:30 p.m. for the purpose of taking comment on the Community Development Block Grant for 2007 from the public,  sub-grantees and staff.  

Housing Rehab Program:

K. Hamilton stated that there are 16 applicants approved for the program, 3 of which have been completed with 6 projects still under construction.  She stated that she has received 14 inquiries with regard to the project since her return from medical leave, with 3 applications awaiting approval.  

In October, a program revision was requested to extend the original target area to include a larger census block based on the number of applicants inquiring about the program outside of the target area.  Since the approval with East and West Wareham now being included, we have been able to aid 5 additional homeowners (included in 16 approved applicants) that had previously been outside of the target area.  While it appears that we have more mobile homes than we have had in the past as a result of park owners encouraging applicants to come in and apply; one large project involves a historical home that will use USDA as well as Fuel Assistance funding.  

It was noted that the projects we rehab are included on the Subsidized Housing List and it was suggested that we get CPA funds in order to do additional houses.  

Boys & Girls Club:

Barbara Sullivan of the Boys & Girls Club expounded upon the Power Hour Program funded by the grant that helps with homework and in building study skills.  The program is incentive based in that children earn power points for good behavior, as well as doing extra work, which can be traded in for something in their store.  The points are for Grade 4 and up and those with the most points are taken to different sporting events.   She stated that the staff includes one supervisor and three teens that are paid, along with volunteers.  The program concentrates on helping the students to become self-learners.  

M. Whalley pointed out that the funding put into the FY 08 Grant is going to build on this program to add the Smart Moves Program which would allow the center to be opened after 6 p.m., two nights a week, for ages 11 and up to come in for homework help and to increase their computer skills.  

YMCA:

Jo-Anne Watson of the YMCA, and who has partnered with SMILES, stated that their Mentoring Program has more mentors available than children, even with Barbara Meehan who was hired as a coordinator to work with schools in the community to be a link between the schools, parents and students.  At the present there are 8 pairs of mentors and students who meet once a week.   The problem seems to be getting the parents to enroll their children in the program. 

M. Whalley suggested speaking with Turning Point, as well as the possibility of the mentors and students meeting more often in order to utilize the funding.  B. Sullivan asked if it were possible that the program be held at a location outside of the YMCA due to transportation issues to which M. Whalley said she would not object if something were worked out.  

Library:

Susan Pizzolato and Deena Kinsky spoke about Reading Partners, the Library’s Adult Literacy Program.  S. Pizzolato stated that Block Grant Funding was received this year for the first time enabling them to not only continue with their current programs but to expand to include a money management component.  The goal of the Program is to help adults, 16 years and older who are not in school, to become self-sufficient by either getting their GED or by improving their reading and writing skills.  She went on to say that, thus far, they have added over 178 titles and newspaper subscriptions to the program, along with two computers.  

At the present they have 44 active tutors with 76 students in the program of which 59% are in the target group that consist of Wareham residents with low-to-moderate income.  M. Whalley stated that she has asked S. Pizzolato to consider putting together an additional program for computer skills that would be program income funded.  A course on sign language was suggested. 

J. Connaughton said that before RFP’s are sent out for the new 2009 Grant, a session would be held to let vendors and agencies looking for funding know what we are looking for with specific instructions on how to answer the questions we need for the application and to meet specific needs.   It was suggested they start contemplating the programs they are looking for earlier in the year to allow enough time to solicit vendors.

 Motion was made to adjourn by Sandra Besse and seconded by Rudy Santos.  Motion accepted and seconded.  

Next Meeting date:  Monday, April 7, 2008 at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned. 

Minutes approved on _________________________________________________

Submitted by _______________________________________________________

